
 
 
 

Madeline Island Ambulance Service Report  

January 4, 2022 

In December we had two runs, one was a transport.  We have been doing some re-

organizing and orientation in both rigs for the new recruits.  We will keep the Mercedes as the 

primary vehicle because of driveways and a possible ice road.  It is so nice to have the four-wheel 

drive. 

 We had a good training meeting and went over the LUCAS device and AED’s as refresher.  

The Lucas is such a new device for us and we want to be proficient in its use for the winter and 

beyond.  We went over hypothermia and common winter incidents.  We discussed the wind sled 

and ice road policies and sequencing of events.  The ferry line has been great about letting me know 

if a boat is not on the island and we went over the process about calling boats here or using the 

clinic if necessary to complete patient care.    

 We will be concentrating on more training this winter.  I am also going through all of the 

radio’s that were donated to find which ones are still useful and which ones need to be replaced.  I 

have a zoom conference with Stryker to go over maintenance plans for all of our Stryker equipment.  

They are also proposing a few EKG equipment ideas.  We are updating our old CPAP equipment as 

well.  It is now easier to use with simpler equipment than when we first added it to our service.  I 

am also re-building our PED’s kits.  They are complicated but an essential part of our gear.   

 I will be ordering the new laptops for the rigs through Will our computer person soon.  I 

have also placed an order for jackets for our EMR’s that have been with the service over a year and 

do not have a full uniform.   

 I am working on trying to figure out why our billing company has such poor collections with 

our service.  Our runs are in and at 100 percent.  It is time to thoroughly examine if there are better 

companies or a better process to make our service more equitable financially.  Barb has been 

helping me with this and it is a great help to have her input.   

  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 Cynthia Dalzell  

  Madeline Island Ambulance Service  

 

 

 

  



 
 

Madeline Island Ambulance Service Report  

January 31st, 2022 

In January, we had one run, and it was a transport.  It was a wind sled transport and we 

used Bayfield Ambulance for Mutual Aid.  The run did bring up some issues and I believe it is time 

to write up some guideline and policies to make it a better process for patient care.  Bayfield 

Ambulance has been thanked and we discussed the hand off and they said it went just fine.   

 Since there has been a lot of reported illness on the island, we decided to do our last 

training meeting on an individual basis.  Sarah designed a Treasure Hunt for all members to come 

into the ESB on their own and document finding and explaining various pieces of equipment and 

their uses.  If reports are still full of more and more positive cases of COVID and other illnesses, I 

think we may do our next monthly meeting on Zoom as well.   

 Thom Rossberger has agreed to help me go through all of the donated radios and equipment 

to see if we can find a few good back-up units.  We are also working together on a cascade oxygen 

system.  This will allow us to fill small oxygen bottles at the ESB and not go all the way to Ashland to 

do so.  The large medical oxygen bottles can be rented or purchased from Chicago Iron where we 

get all of our medical oxygen.   Then there is a regulator system that will have to be purchased.  We 

received a donation from a community member, and I would like to have our crew vote on having 

that donation used for these purchases. 

 I did order one new radio for Gloria Fennel.  Hers did fail and she needs one.  It is on back 

order, and I hope we get it soon.  There are two in the budget for this year.  Michael Kuchta did 

work on a grant to purchase more radios, but I think I may need to order one more as a back up if 

we do not hear about the results of the grant soon.  I have also tried to order the new laptops that 

were approved in the budget for ambulance run reporting.  I just discovered that Will has two email 

addresses and he doesn’t check the one I was using so we have cleared that up and he is getting 

updated pricing and availability.   

 Michael, Barb and I are going to meet on Friday to begin the process of finding a new billing 

company.  I have one good prospect.  I have been asking our current company many questions but 

am not receiving many answers.  I do not see the ambulance service as a revenue producing entity 

of the town, but it would be nice to have more of our bills paid by our patients.  We will also be 

having our first meeting with Ashland County about the replacement of our current fire number 

system.  This has been discussed for a long time and I think we are finally going in the right 

direction. 

  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 Cynthia Dalzell  

  Madeline Island Ambulance Service  









 
 
 

Madeline Island Ambulance Service Report  

May 5, 2022 

We had three runs in April and one it May.  We are back to using our bigger rig for runs 

since the roads are drying out and the ferry is running.   

 We had our regular monthly meeting and made a spread sheet of all of the radios and who is 

assigned to them.   Thom Rossberger did finish going through the donated radios and we did find 

four that can be used for back-ups.  It is nice to have some spares.   

 Gloria Fennel is leaving Madeline Island and has left the service.  We want to thank her for 

her service to the town and the ambulance team.   

 We got the manifold to hook up the oxygen system so we can fill small bottles.  I will get the 

two large tanks needed the next time I am across. We will rent them until we know that the system 

works.  We will vote on using our designated fund to rent/and or purchase the big tanks.  We 

received a donation a while back that should cover the cost since they are not in the budget for this 

year.   

 We got our CPR refresher training done last Saturday.  We had nine students that passed 

and will be re-certified for the next two years.  A few of the crew took the refresher on-line since 

they were not available the day we trained.   

 I need to set up a meeting with Barb and Michael to determine which collection agency we 

want to use.  Meaghan at AMB has been very helpful with going over our process and I think we will 

see a marked improvement in collection of ambulance bills.   

 Quite a few medicines expired this month, and they are all updated.  It is the time of year 

that I do an inventory of each rig and the storage closet to make sure we are ready for our busier 

time of year. 

 Michael K., Rick R., Paul Wilharm and I had a good zoom meeting with Dorothy Tank from 

Ashland County Emergency Services.  With her information, I think we are ready to start the work 

on the re-addressing of the island and the island grid.  It should be an interesting project that is long 

overdue.  

 Respectfully Submitted, 

 Cynthia Dalzell  

  Madeline Island Ambulance Service  
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